
 

Growing together through Christ with courage, confidence and dignity 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

t!w9b¢{Ω b9²{[9¢¢9w 
 

 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

It has been another activity packed Autumn Term with a 

huge range of competitive and extra-curricular events.  

Our Prizegiving Evening in November helped us to showcase 

our new building in Drummond Crescent; students and staff 

are making full use of all our amazing new facilities. We are 

all looking forward to the Summer Term when the outside 

space will be complete and we can move Gower Street pupils 

onto our new site. 

It was a pleasure to welcome St. Aloysius Catholic Primary to 

our Carols by Candlelight Service; the evening was a great 

success and we hope this will become an annual event in our 

calendar. Our well established SenƛƻǊ /ƛǘƛȊŜƴǎΩ tŀǊǘȅ ǿŀǎ ƻǳǊ 

best yet with over 120 guests in attendance. 

Our thanks to all our dedicated staff who made all these 

ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΣ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ and carers who 

support us in all we do.  

We wish you all a Happy and Peaceful Christmas.  

 

       

 

Helen Gill 

(Headteacher) 
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The Caterlink staff, as ever, kindly gave up their time to 

cook a three course cooked meal for all our 

guests.  There was a grand raffle with a large number of 

prizes kindly donated by parents, staff and local 

businesses, including an amazing cake, Eurostar Tickets, 

NLER tickets, a hamper from Harvey Nichols, Ted Baker 

handbags and many more. 

        

Dirty dancing courtesy of DJ Desmond 

(Mr McDonald in his day job!) 

       

Cheers! See you next year. 

bŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǇŀǊǘȅ ƛǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ŎƻƴŦƛǊƳŜŘΤ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ 

Thursday 12th December 2019. 

Mr. Anthony 

(Deputy Headteacher) 

 

Senior Citizens Christmas Party 2018 

          

This year, we held our 6th annual Senior Citizens' 

Christmas party and it was our most successful yet! We 

had over 120 guests, all of whom had a wonderful 

evening.   

                 

 

This is an event that really shows the local community at its 

best ς businesses, schools, community centres and various 

organisations all working together for a wonderful 

celebration of the spirit of Christmas.  Our staff and pupils 

put in a huge amount of effort to make the evening 

possible, both on the night and during the weeks leading 

up to it, and we are very blessed to have such a dedicated 

group of people at Maria Fidelis.  
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Physical Education Department 

The year has started in impressive fashion for many 
of the students and teams involved in sport at Maria 
Fidelis. The students have taken advantage of these 
opportunities to really stretch and challenge 
themselves in an array of competitive contexts, and 
as such have made some excellent progress. 
 
Our senior boys Handball team have also qualified 

to represent Camden at the London Youth Games 

after going unbeaten during qualifying. The Year 9 

boys will represent Camden in the London Youth 

Games for Basketball after winning the qualifying 

tournament. The year 10/11 competed well in the 

Badminton trials for the London youth games but 

just fell short of qualification, however the GCSE 

boys were challenged by club players and 

managed to obtain excellent footage for their 

GCSE moderation. 

In the Camden Shield the year 8/9 BoysΩ Football 
team have started very well and are currently 
undefeated after three excellent games so far this 
season. Our year 7 Boys Football team recently 
qualified through to the next round of the Camden 
and Islington Football Cup Competition after 
winning 4-3 against Haverstock School. The Girls 
football Teams have competed to very high 
standards during their games this season and were 
rewarded by their Arsenal Coaches and gifted with 
tickets to a recent Arsenal Football Match.  
  

 

Junior NBA League 

 
 
 
We are excited to announce that Maria Fidelis are 
competing in the Jr NBA league for the third 
consecutive year with basketball teams for both year 
7 and 8, both boys and girls. The Jr. NBA League was 
created for 11-13 year old boys and girls in secondary 
schools to participate in basketball. The league is 
organised and operated by Basketball England in 
partnership with the NBA. 
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Inter-house Competitions  
Congratulations to following houses for winning 
ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴǎΦ 5ΩHouet for winning 
the Boys' Inter-house competition for basketball. 
Guillemet for winning the GiǊƭǎΩ .ŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ 
/ƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴΦ 5ΩIouet for winning the Boys' 
Football competition, Loyola for winning the 
Girls' Football competition and Faber for winning 
the Table Tennis competition. 
  
The competitive calendar for the New Year brings 
the beginning of Camden Shield competitions for 
Boys' Basketball and Girls' Netball as well as the Ski 
trip in February where staff and students will be 
experiencing the Austrian Alps in Altenmarkt; we 
hope to continue our very good start to the 
year.  Well done to everyone involved in 
ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎƻ ŦŀǊΥ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ŘƻƴŜ ŀƴ 
excellent job!   

 

 

 

Camden Shield in Basketball  
The students have also made a great start in the 
Camden Shield in Basketball. They have been training 
very hard and have been very successful. This is 
highlighted by following results: 

¶ Year 9/10 girls finished 2nd in the Camden 
shield 

¶ Year 8 girls are 4-0 in the Camden Shield (top 
of the Jr NBA league) 

¶ Year 7 girls are 3-1 in the Camden Shield 

 

 

 

Lastly the PE department would like to welcome Mr 
Maynard to the team, he has worked extremely hard 
this term, and our students have welcomed and 
responded well to him. We are delighted to have you 
on board! 
 

 

We wish you a very merry Christmas! 

 

PE Department. 
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Dear Parents, 

Find below the Hegarty leader boards for most hours 

of learning for the last half term: 

Year 7 Form Group 

Kaleema 7F 

Kieron 7W 

Esther 7C 
 

Year 8 Form Group 

Charles 8C 

Ailani 8C 

Paris 8C 

 

Year 9 Form Group 

Bilaal 9.5 

Anika 9.5 

Aline 9.5 
 

Year 10 Form Group 

Maria 10.2 

Esther 10.2 

Hameara 10.2 

 

Year 11 Form Group 

Shakeel 11.3 

Bhavya 11.1 

Asma 11.1 
 

 

We wish you a very merry Christmas! 

Mathematics Department 

 

 

Careers Adviser  
Jessica Ahmed, our new Careers Adviser, has been 
interviewing Year 11s individually every Tuesday.  
 
Careers 
Work in progress formulating and expanding 
the programme for all year groups and preparinginfor
mation for the website.   
 Speakers for Schools have invited us to be one of their 
partner schools which will enable us to have more 
inspirational speakers and more access to good work 
placements.     
 
Career Day 
Year 9 students had their 'Career' day on October 
2nd with workshops run by Bright Futures followed by 
a talk by journalist and writer John-Paul Flintoff through 
Speakers for Schools.   
 
Work Related Learning 
A group of Year 12 Students studying Business attended 
two workshops run by The Brokerage at Cushman & 
Wakefield, Portman Square,W1 and Forsters, Hill 
Street, Mayfair  W1 in October.  
  
A group of Year 10 students attended the Insight Day 
at The Wellcome Trust organised by Future First and 
were given a taste of the range of jobs available in the 
science sector. 
 
Mentoring 
Two mentoring schemes are running for selected Year 
10s:  The Big Alliance programme with the Macquarie 
Group and Deloitte Mentors who are focusing on 
group sessions related to employment. 
Sixth Formers who took part in the Peer Mentoring 
Scheme working with KS3 students have completed 
their sessions and will receive certificates. 
 
Mentoring Sixth Form  
The Big Alliance programme with Linked In and Arts 
Emergency who are mentoring 4 of our Year 12 
students interested in the creative sector.  
 
Work Experience 
Sixth Formers will be doing placements during the 
February Half Term and Easter Holidays.   
 
Ms. Money  
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Imperial College Project Review 

I enjoyed being part of this project led by Imperial 

College because of the diversity we were presented 

with. There were a lot of interesting projects ranging 

ŦǊƻƳ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ōŀǘƘ ōƻƳōǎ ǘƻ ǎƻƭǾƛƴƎ ŎǊƛƳŜ ǎŎŜƴŜǎΦ LǘΩǎ 

nice to see Science being applied in real life scenarios.  

I was challenged by the different problems we had to 

solve ς from chemical reactions that make bath 

bombs, to how easy it is to light a bulb if you use Coca-

Cola and electrical current and how murder scenes 

ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƭƻƻƪ ƭƛƪŜΦ 

I would really recommend this project - it is attention 

grabbing and interesting to be a part of.   

 

Alison Freberg 

(Student) 

 

Cambridge University 
 

 
 
On 26th November 2018 we were lucky enough to 
have a talk about how to apply to Cambridge 
University by Ian Burrows, a lecturer from the 
institution.  
 
Students discussed topics such as: personal 
statements; interview techniques; what makes you 
stand out and why you should apply to Cambridge, 
among other things. 
 
The talk was very well attended and students found it 
very interesting.  
 
Ian Burrows was so impressed with our students that 
he has extended an invitation to us to visit the campus 
later in the year. We will keep you updated about this 
and other events! 
 
 
Caesara Gill 
More Able and Talented Co-ordinater  

Sutton Trust UCL Scheme  

We are delighted to announce that we have applied 
for the Sutton Trust UCL Scheme. Some students from 
year 8 will be able to go to UCL in the summer term 
and take part in lectures and lessons that will be 
tailored to them. 
We hope all students who applied are successful. 
Results will be announced in the new year. 
 
Caesara Gill 
More Able and Talented Co-ordinater  
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Published Poets 

I am delighted to announce that some of our 

students are now published poets! Last summer, 

some of our students worked with the poet 

Christian Foley from the T.S. Eliot Foundation and, 

as a result, have had their work published in an 

anthology entitled 'I look into the water'.  
 

We have been sent many of these anthologies so 

please come and find me if you would like to read 

some of the work.  
 

Please also congratulate the following students: 

Hannah Sahan 

Riyad Abu 

Paris Ballantyne 

Humeira Begum 

Makeda Palmer 

Amanda De Costa 

Alison Freyburd 

Khrystyna Kostyk 

Michaela Kinglsey Nyinah 

Isavella Levendis-Takakis 

Hieu Nguyen 

Megan Reekie 

Ryan Hincapie 
 

Thank you 

Caesara Gill 

More-Able and Talented Co-ordinater  
 

 

Westminster Model UN  

 
Maria Fidelis are delighted to announce that we will 
be representing Cambodia in the Westminster Model 
UN competition in February. Some of our sixth 
formers have been working hard to prepare for this 
competition. 
The sixth form and I have also decided to run an in-
house Model UN competition for all years! The sixth 
form students will be helping to facilitate the debates 
and meeting. 
Please encourage your child to register their interest 
in the New Year and we will assign them a country.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Caesara Gill 
More Able and Talented Co-ordinater  

 
 


